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January 25, 2012
To: 
District 11: Senator Margarita Prentice, Representative Zack Hudgins, Representative Bob Hasegawa
District 34: Senator Sharon Nelson, Representative Eileen Cody, Representative Joe Fitzgibbon 
District 36: Senator Jeanne Kohl-Welles, Representative Reuven Carlyle, Representative Mary Lou Dickerson

District 37: Senator Adam Kline, Representative Sharon Tomiko Santos, Representative Eric Pettigrew  
District 43: Senator Ed Murray, Representative Jamie Pedersen, Representative Frank Chopp

District 46: Senator David Frockt, Representative Gerry Pollet, Representative Phyllis Gutierrez Kenney
The Seattle Pedestrian Advisory Board would like to express its support of the Neighborhood Safe Speeds Bill (SHB 1217), granting local municipalities in Washington state the authority to set speed limits below 25mph along non-arterial streets within their jurisdictions. The bill is particularly timely as the City of Seattle recently conducted a Road Safety Summit to address concerns about safety on city streets, and this legislation would give Seattle residents another tool to help resolve the safety issues they identified.  
Studies show that calmer traffic speeds, while enhancing the character of a neighborhood, also significantly reduce harmful collisions and the severity of collisions amongst all forms of transportation. For example*, a pedestrian’s chance of surviving a collision with a motor vehicle traveling at 30mph is only 55%, but the chance of surviving a collision at 20mph goes up to 95%. In these challenging economic times, SHB 1217 will enable communities to increase roadway safety as needed without forcing taxpayers to incur the expense and delay of conducting engineering and traffic studies as required by current state law. Local communities should have the freedom to make these decisions that directly affect the streets in their neighborhoods.
As we approach Transportation Advocacy Day, we applaud the members of the Washington State House of Representatives for their unanimous vote in favor of the Neighborhood Safe Speeds Bill last year. We now ask the members of both the Senate and the House of Representatives for their support of the bill in this legislative session. The ability to choose an appropriate speed limit leads to calmer, quieter neighborhood streets, enhanced foot traffic, and increased protection for all users of the public right-of-way around homes, schools, parks, and businesses. For these reasons, the Seattle Pedestrian Advisory Board supports the Neighborhood Safe Speeds Bill and encourages our elected representatives to vote in favor of SHB 1217.

The Seattle Pedestrian Advisory Board (SPAB) was created by the Seattle City Council in 1993 and is composed of volunteers who oversee implementation of Seattle’s Pedestrian Master Plan, advise city offices on pedestrian-related issues, and promote pedestrian safety and access. SPAB supports SHB 1217 for the safety advantages that accrue to pedestrians and all other users of the road across Washington State. Although SPAB advises Seattle city government on pedestrian-related issues, this endorsement is intended only to represent the position of the board and not the government of Seattle.
*Source: U.K. Dept. of Transportation, Killing Speed and Saving Lives, London, 1987



